Police Committee

Meeting Minutes

December 28, 2000

Chair Perkins called the meeting to order at 3:04 PM in the council room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present: Bill McBain, Joe Perkins, and Lee V. Lamoreaux. Committee member absent:  Patti Wenzel.

Visitors present: Police Chief Moore, Assistant Chief Lobermeier, John Pelton.

Motion by Mr. McBain, seconded by Mr. Perkins accepting the minutes of the meetings held on November 1 and November 28, 2000. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mr. McBain to set a date for a public hearing on proposed extensions of snowmobile routing in the City of Phillips. The public hearing will be conducted by the Common Council. Carried.

Committee members decided to adhere to the 2001 budget, as adopted, and table action on the filling of the job position currently covered by a part time patrolman. Committee members suggested that Chief Moore initiate a request to fill the job position, and present said request to a joint meeting of the Budget-Personnel Committee/Police Committee.

Chief Moore briefed committee members on the use of an alcohol detection device recently purchased by the department. Chief Moore further informed committee members of a bicycle rehab program being administered by the Lincoln Hills Correctional Facility. The facility would accept unclaimed bicycles from the department, and rebuild them.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mr. McBain recommending payment of department vouchers. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mr. McBain to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 4:03 PM

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

